This is a brief summary of the key points from the Shotley Parish Council Meeting, held on 20 September  2012. More details will be in the minutes next month.

The Council supported the planning applications for: 8 Stourside – erection of single-storey extension and erection of garage and Mallwyd House, The Street – installation of 2500L oil tank to front garden.

The Council did not support the Jubilee Cottages application for two detached two storey houses on the site of the former Almshouses on The Street as it was felt that this would result in an overdeveloped site; an increase in car parking issues and overlooking of nearby neighbouring properties.

There were four crimes noted on the Safer Neighbourhood Team report for August – one of criminal damage to a vehicle; assault on police and obstruct/resist a police officer (all one incident) and an assault occasioning ABH. PC Austen had written recently to all residents who had concerned regarding the placement of the all-weather shelter near the beach to inform them that extra patrols and other measures had been put in place for the foreseeable future.

A replacement Litter Warden (Debbie Bishop) had been appointed and would start immediately. 

A resident of East View Terrace voiced his (and his neighbour’s) concerns regarding the potential increase in traffic and its effects on EVT when the HMS Ganges site is developed. It was agreed to add traffic calming measures to the S106 provision already lodged with BDC Planning.
It was agreed to erect some signs at the beach and childrens’ play areas to discourage dog fouling. Not only is this activity illegal, it is subject to a fine of up to £1000. Anyone caught allowing their dogs to foul in these areas will be reported to Babergh for anti-social behaviour.

It was noted that the Peninsula Recycling Centre was being well supported by locals and may well pay its own way, or close to it, sometime in the near future. However, a small amount of flytipping was being experienced and was to be discouraged.
The Allotment Rules were revised and a copy would be forwarded to new tenants. It was agreed that Allotment rents would be increased from £9.00 per full plot to £10.00 for 2013/14.
Babergh Cllr Tony Roberts asked that the Council complete the Community Engagement Questions so as to help inform future services at Babergh and Mid Suffolk. He advised that he would be visiting local voluntary organisations and businesses over the coming months so that they would have a chance to share their views also.
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